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Summer Raffle! 
It’s time for the annual Summer Raf-
fle! The Raffle will be held at the Sep-
tember meeting at 7:00pm. If you have 
not submitted your tickets yet, please 
mail them as soon as possible or bring 
them to the meeting. 

First Prize: Berretta 9mm pistol or 
$500 cash! (must have a permit to pur-
chase at the time of winning) 

Second Prize: $250 cash 

Third Prize: $100 cash 

Remember tickets are only $2 each, and you 
don’t need to be present to win! 

If all that isn’t good enough, if you sell 20 
books, you’ve met your volunteer require-
ment for the year! 

Just like last year: there’s one more prize— 
$75 to the member who sells the most tick-
ets! 

If you have any questions, please contact 
Jan Kittok at 763-972-2989 

Honor the Blue Event 
On Tuesday October 6th at 4:30pm, 
there wil lbe an event to honor all po-
lice officers at Central Park in Delano 
on River Street North. 

Justin May, a Delano High School 
student is organizing the event.  

There will be food and speakers at the 
event. Bring a lawn chair and join every-
one in honoring law enforcement officers 

Non-Member Sight In 
This year, Non-Member sight in will be 
on October 10th from 9am-5pm.  This 
is a great opportunity for non-members 
to sight in rifles before hunting season. 
It’s also a great way to draw new mem-
bers. 

Tim Hainlin has been in charge of this 
event for many years. He’d like to re-
tire and hand over the reigns to some-
one new. He’s happy to assist and help 
the new person be successful. If you’re 
interested in volunteering, contact Tim 
at 612-702-7016. 

Please pass the word on to others who 
may be in need of rage services. The fee 
again this year for non-member sight-in is 
$15 per firearm. 

 



Club Officers: 
· President:  Tom Delaney 612-408-8944 

· Secretary:  Dan Kittok 763-479-2429 

· Treasurer:  Joe Kittok 763-972-2989 

· 1st Vice President: John Tackaberry 612-849-2935  

· 2nd Vice President: Cal Brandt 612-597-5112 
C@Brdt.biz 

· 3rd Vice President Bert Neuenschwander 209-602-9358 

· Membership:  Joe & Jan Kittok 763-972-2989 

· Rental/Reservations: Brad Spencer 612-616-7548 ; 
dsc@lakesarah.com 

· Volunteer Coordinator: Bert Neuenschwander 209-602-9358 
berts.works@gmail.com  

· Executive Board: Larry Lindborg 763-567-8347 

· Executive Board: Jake Kittok 612-282-7975 

· Executive Board: John McClay 612-964-1697 
Range Information: 
· Trap Shooting: Dan Thienes 763-567-8446 

· Firearm Training: Garrett Sarkinen 612-716-4614 

· Black Powder:  Dick Nordling 763-972-2714 

· Bow Safety:  Mike Speckel 763-442-6851 

· Archery League: Shawn Lynch 763-972-3112 

· Portable Targets Tom Delaney 612-408-8944 
 

 

 

 

Standing Committees: 

· Executive Board: This is 
a closed committee con-
sisting of current officers 
and directors. It makes 
decisions on matters re-
lated to the club and pre-
sents recommendations 
to the membership. Di-
rector: Club President 

· Buildings & Grounds: 
This is a working com-

The Delano Sportsman 

The Delano Sportsmen’s Club 

Published monthly, January– November by the Delano 
Sportsmen’s Club 

Businesses or members wishing to advertise may place an ad 
in the newsletter once per year at no charge. Ad space is lim-
ited to 1/4 page. For advertising information contact Editor  
Bob Ball at 612-363-3936 or editor.dsc@comcast.net.  

Story Ideas: 

You can submit a story or photos from the range or club activ-
ities! Just contact editor Bob Ball at:  

editor.dsc@comcast.net 

The deadline for story or advertising submissions is 
the 8th of each month. 
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New Members 

Welcome to the club! 

Elija Sinkel, Tony Luth, Alex Hickel, Ian Johnson, 
Mark Nettesheim, Gina Paeth, Jerry Griffin, Peter 
Thibodeau, Jason Nolan, Kaylen Boeddeker, Vadym 
Lyadov, Patrick Leary, Brandon Asleben, Mike & Sara 
Keilen, Michael Pool 

Questions about firearm legislation (federal or state)? You can get 
more information from Dan MacDonald at: 952-454-3440 or by 
email at: yellowdogrescue@gmail.com . 

We’re on Facebook! 
If you’re on social media, you can find us on Facebook at: 
https://www.facebook.com/DelanoSportsmensClub/ 

. If you want something posted, contact Steve Pool at 
pool565rockford@hotmail.com. 

From the Editor 
Enjoy fall! Send photos and stories! 

Bob 
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Volunteers Needed 
Non Member Shoot– Saturday October 10th,from 9am-
5pm. Tim Hainlin has been chairing this fundraiser for 
many years. He’d like to step back and let someone else 
lead the event. He will still come to assist. If you’re inter-
ested, please call Tim at 612-702-7016 

Lunch Volunteers: We have every month covered 
through February 2021 (THANK YOU!). If you’re inter-
ested in getting on the list to serve lunch at a meeting in 
2021, call our volunteer coordinator, Bert. 209-602-9358. 

 

 

With Sympathy 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Varerie MaDonald passed away suddenly on August 2nd. 
She and her husband Dan are active in the club. Dan is 
our contact at the state capitol on gun bills. They’ve been 
members since 2011. We are so sorry for your loss, Dan. 

 

Don Delorme has been a member for 5 years. He passed 
away on August 25th. There was no service. 



22 members present - the meeting 
called to order at 7:00 PM by Presi-
dent Tom Delaney 

One new member introduced him-
self. 

Secretary's report - Minutes of the 
July 28, 2020 meeting were ap-
proved as written in the newsletter. 

Treasurers report - debits $2991.70; 
credits $9265.00; checking balance 
$66,730.76. There was a question 
regarding  the farm house rent, we 
would like to see that itemized semi 
annually. There was a question re-
garding what kind of account the 
balance of the clubs money is in and 
should some be moved to a money 
market account to get more inter-
est? 

Trap range - Mark Bauman update 
the club on the progress of the trap 
range. Getting no returned calls 
from Jay Johnson, Mark is now 
working with John Fritz of North-
west Asphalt to do the dirt work for 
the new trap ranges. John would be 
ready to start work in two weeks. 
The goal would be to get the site 
prepped and drainage in by this 
fall. 

Range issues -  The arborvitaes for 
the 25 yard range will be coming in 
soon. The targets for the 100 yard 
range have been replaced. A source 
has been found for the poles needed 

for the 25 yard range. New poles are 
around $200 each for 35 feet long. 
Delivery is also around $200. Three 
poles are needed. A motion was 
made and passed to buy the poles. 

Membership - 12 new members in 
the last month. There has been a lot 
of requests for club information. 

Trap League - Summer trap league 
continues. There are three weeks 
left of league shooting. Party night 
is on September 24th 

Summer Raffle - around $3190 has 
been collected so far. If you need 
more tickets contact Jan Kittok. 
The drawing will be held at the Sep-
tember meeting. 

Tom Delaney purchased a Browning 
gun safe for the club. The people 
who he bought the safe from also 
donated a couple guns that can be 
used for DNR hunters safety clas-
ses. 

Patches - They should be in next 
week. They are still tweaking the 
size of the patch. They will go to life 
members and honorary members. 
Tom Delaney will be purchasing the 
patches for the club. 

Reservations: Three Rivers Park 
would like to reserve the range for 
October 4th from 10:30am - 1:00pm. 
Stephanie Lean would like to re-
serve the clubhouse for July 17, 
2021. Both reservations were ap-

proved. 

Gravel was left from the work that 
was done on the river bank. It will 
be spread around to expand the 
parking lot by the clubhouse. More 
tar material will be ordered for the 
hill going down to the shooting 
range. 

Club meetings are not dependant on 
weather anymore. They will contin-
ue to take place every month as 
scheduled. 

Tom would like to see more input 
from members and more help on the 
range. 

The turkey shoot was reported as 
cancelled in the newsletter - this 
may be in error. 

A comment was made that Joe Kit-
tok should plow to the 100 yard 
range targets this winter. He will do 
so. 

Thank you to Dave Smith for 
providing lunch for the August 
meeting. Kali Anderson will be 
providing lunch for September. 
Lunches are covered for the rest of 
the year. 

There being no additional business, 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 
PM. 

Respectfully submitted, Dan Kittok, 
Secretary. 

Meeting Minutes,  August 25th, 2020 
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Rifle & Pistol: 

Monday-Friday: 8:30am-8:30pm  
Saturday: 9:00am-6:00pm 
Sunday: 11:00am-6:00pm 
 
Rifle and Pistol Ranges are closed 
during Trap Shooting events, 
leagues and practices. 

Watch the range calendar for re-
strictions/closures due to sched-
uled events. 

Trap Shooting: 

No Hand or portable throwers al-
lowed. 

League and Practice Hours: 

Wednesday & Thursday: 
5:45pm-10:00pm 

Trap Shooting is only allowed dur-
ing scheduled events and practice 
time. 

Don’t forget to wear your I.D. 
See someone without an ID? Ask to 
see it… 
Be kind to our neighbors– rules 
are strictly enforced. 

1. You must wear your ID card 
when on the range. 

2. Maximum of 2 guests per 
member are allowed. 

3. Use paper targets only (no 
cans, glass, plinking). 

4. No Paintball guns 
5. Do not attach targets to the 

backstop posts. 
6. No trap shooting; except orga-

nized events. 
7. Be sure bullets are hitting the 

backstops. 
8. Do not dig in the backstops. 
9. All firing must be done from 

the firing lines at 25, 50 & 100 
yards.  

10. Move the 50-yard target off 
range when not in use. 

11. No intermediate targets be-
tween established firing lines. 

12. Do not shoot anything on the 
ground. 

13. Pick up your trash, remove 
targets from backstops, & pick 
up casings. Leave the area 
clean & ready for the next 
member. 

14. Check unknown people for 
membership cards. 

15. Do a Safety Check before 
firing 

16. Fully automatic weapons are 
forbidden 

17. The gate is to be kept locked at 
all times. 

Range Hours:  

We’re on the web!  

http://www.delanosportsmensclub.com 

Reservations: 

Change Service Requested 

No one likes to show up at a closed 
range! These reservations have been ac-
cepted and approved by the club. Please 
note the time and date to avoid conflict. 

Range Rules: 

 


